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Past-President William R. Bryant, Chairperson
2021 Nominations Committee

C/o Mr. Dominic Sims, Chief Executive Officer
International Code Council

Birmingham District Office

900 Montclair Road

Birmingham, AL 35213

Dear Mr. Chairman and the International Code Council Nominations Committee,

On behalf of the Board of Directors for Oregon Permit Technicians Association, we would like to express
our support for ICC Board of Directors, Mr. Jim Sayers of Clackamas County, Oregon.

Mr. Sayers has been a tireless advocate in raising the profile of the Permit Technician. His support is not
only within the State of Oregon, but also throughout Region Il and PermitTechNation. Mr. Sayers has
proven himself as a fierce supporter for permit technicians with his mentorship.

Our organization is a benefactor of his continuing commitment. Mr. Sayers attendance of our ABM every
year to swear in our new Board of Directors, and his commitment includes having one of our own permit
technicians, Serena Locke as his board Shadow.

Our organization fully support all that James Sayers has accomplished while representing our state,
region and nation and look forward to his future accomplishments on his journey.

Sincerely,

J41

Tiffany Little, President
Oregon Permit Technicians Association
2021 Board of Directors

Tiffany Little, President | Michele Linbarger, VP | Serena Locke, Secretary
Deeanne McGaugh, Treasurer | Regan Trapp, Director At-Large | Brooke Cooper, Past-President
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